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the working. woInan wvi11, as a mle, elect the operation, for tirne
ineans mucli to lier. But as mvomen rise in thec social scale, they
are less ready to, embrace operative interference, except as a last
resort, but are ivilli.ng to spend time andci ens indefinitely if
there is prospect of ultirnate'recovery.

\To experienced speeiaiist wvili for a. mioment question the pro-
priety of early operative interference, w'here possible, in rnost
pelvic or abdominal- tuxnos, solid or cystic. I have usually
excepted srnali fibroids, se situated as not te give pressure> aud
of non-iernorrhag-ie nature, with a -%arning to the patient of their
possible rapid development, and a, caution to be prepareci for
immnediate operation should unfav-,,orabie syniptomns arise. iew-
ever, thiere is a clnss of flbroid cases where thie syniptoms appear
serieus, but -where they -%ill soon yieid to nen-operative miensures,
and defer indefinitely the question of opeiation. The folio-wing
case illustrates this class:

Nom, travelling in Egypt is a patient -%vlo considers herseif
perfectly w'ell. Five years ago, at the age of 48, she carne. te, me
with a history of profuse and painful menstruation, lasting six,
eiglit; and ten days. Shie had marked gacstrie and intestinal dis-
turbances, and more or less constant peivie distress, which became
more pronouinced at eadh menstruation. *Leucorrhea was present
during the intermenstruai period. She wis mudli depressed.
There was a history of graduai enlargement of thc abdomen. On
examination it -\as found that wliile the cavity of the uter .s
measured only three luches, t1ierp, were multiple fibroids readbing
haif way te, the umnbilicus. One -was pediunculated, thc size of a
tangbarine orange, and had dropped down fite the posterior cui-
de-sac. It liad become impacted there by developrnent, and wvas
extremely sensitive. Iu the knee-ehest position, .1 ivas able with
some effoirt te disiodge it, and with a properlyý-adjusted_ tamnpon
te, )eep, it eut of the pelvis. An operation wvas advised, but while
the -patient and lier husband 'ý\'ere considering the matter, she'Was
made se comfortable withi palliative treatuient that they éeeted
te try that method for a time. Ergot and later compound vibur-
numi tablets wvere ta«ken te aid in diminishingr congestion. Six
months inter aIl symptoins liad disappeared. The tumer lad se
mucli diminishied iii size that it readhied but siightly abeve the
pubes. The patient could take long wvaiks witlh coînfort, men-
struation was scanty and painless, and she refused te, consider an
cueration. Two years later, thc menopause was established. The
patient stili reports every few months. Now there is only an
irregular turner, freely mevable behind the pubis, and. entirely
without sensitiveness. Shie was ailowed, without qu-estion, te go
abroad. Both the patient and lier Iuîsband arc fully aware that


